Draft Minutes
DCTA Membership Meeting

August 17, 2011

Middleton Town Hall 

7555 W. Old Sauk Rd, Verona
DCTA Executive Board Present:  Chair Derr, Schulz, Downing, Olson, Roehl, Pulvermacher (was Bob Lee there?)

Meeting called to order by President Derr at 7:05 pm.

Pledge of allegiance led by Tim Roehl.
Reconsider Position on OA#8 (Amending Ch. 75, Regarding the Requirement that Building Sites be Established by a Certified Survey Map or Subdivision Plat)
Town of Dunn Chair, Ed Minihan and Plan Commissioners, Bob Uphoff and Lorraine Gardner, detailed how the changes in OA 8 would conflict with the town’s Comp. Plan and asked the DCTA to oppose the OA.  (Letter from Town of Dunn attached.)  Don McKay, Vermont Town Board, also spoke against the OA.  Stating the new requirements were not needed, would require large expensive CSMs and the 66 feet of required road frontage would cause odd shaped lots.

Motion:  Jeff Baylis/Don Hoffman.  DCTA take the position of opposing changes suggested in OA 8.  There is no reason to have CSMs required for large acreage and no need to eliminate postage stamp rezoning.  This is a solution in search of a problem.  Carried unanimously.
Workshop led by Tony Varda: Review model town ordinances for Establishing Special or Seasonal Road Weight Limits
Tony Varda, Chair Town of Berry, reviewed the need for a consistent county road weight limit ordinance.  He stated that a simple, enforceable ordinance will help the Sheriff’s Department know what the rules are and increase the chances for enforcement.  Self compliance should also increase if the ordinance is simple and uniform.

Tony gave a detailed review and explanation of the draft ordinances developed by him and a DCTA subcommittee and reviewed by the Sheriff’s Department, State Patrol and Department of Transportation.  
Q: How to address speed.  It also impacts road damage.  
A:  When you list your permit conditions you can list speed.  
Q: Was there discussion of classifying roads as class B. 
 A:   Class B has a general pickup and delivery exception.  It is a year round designation.  You can do Class B in addition to this ordinance if you want to.  If you have a lot of cut through roads and get a lot of traffic Class B might apply to you.  
Q: The State designates times in the spring for weight limits.  Where is that information? 
 A:  It is on the DOT website.  The map has climate based zones.
Tony encouraged towns to designate a Highway Superintendent.  A Highway Superintendent is a statutory position that in many towns is assumed by the Town Chair and never actually designated.  It is important that each town designate someone specifically.  
Interoperable Radio System Update
John Dejung, Public Safety Communications Center Director, reviewed the following information: 
- Spread sheet of costs for each community (for 2012 budget)

- Intergovernmental Agreement Between Dane County and other Municipalities within Dane County Creating a County-wide interoperable VHF based emergency radio system known as “DaneCom.” 

 -  FAQ on DaneCom cost-sharing for operations and maintenance
Also participating in the discussion were: Supervisor Sharon Corrigan, DaneCOM Governing Board Chair; Mark Hazelbaker and Steve Schulz, DCTA DaneCOM Governing Board representatives.
Several people expressed concern about the county shifting the operation and maintenance costs to towns.  They worried that if they don’t do something about the county transferring expenses to towns now it will happen again and again. Mark Hazelbaker stated that Wisconsin Statutes sec. 66.0602 requires the levy limit to shift if an entity transfers costs to another level of government.  
Motion: John Van Dinter/John Brixy.  Ask the DOR to determine whether or not the levy limit transfer provided for in sec. 66.0602 (3)(a), Wis. Stats., may be applied here. Carried unanimously.  
Supervisor Corrigan stated that as a county we would not have decided to go forward and expand the service if we didn’t have buy in from everyone.
Farmland Preservation Plan
Renee Lauber stated that the DCTA reviewed the draft plan and shared concerns with county staff regarding 1) overall format and need to move informational item into an appendix so items don’t inadvertently become policy, 2) clearly state that policies and subject to Town Land Use Plans and 3) no need for additional county policy regarding driveways - town ordinances adequately regulate driveways.  Renee and Jerry Derr also met with the Farm Bureau and reviewed the draft plan.
Motion:  Tim Roehl/Jim Pulvermacher.  Ask DATCP for extension on deadline for Farmland Preservation Plan.  Carried unanimously

Capital Area Regional Planning Commission
Tom Wilson informed the group of an upcoming CARPC conference and asked DCTA to be a sponsor – which means to help spread the word on the conference.

Motion: Tony Varda/John Brixy that we sponsor the event.

CARPC moratorium –Jeff Baylis explained the Urban Service Area (USA) moratorium he proposed (the proposal was voted down) at the last CARPC meeting.  He stated it was only a pause in the process so planning could occur.  Currently staff is focused on USA proposals and it slows down doing FUDAs (Future Urban Development Area).  The staff does not have the resources to do two jobs at the same time.  He made the proposal to start a discussion on what CARPC’s authority was and didn’t expect it to pass.

The Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee also had a discussion on FUDA and if there were options for the county to do the FUDA planning.  Todd Violante, Dane County Planning Director, assessed the county’s ability to do FUDA.  Right now the county does not have capability to do the planning.   Supervisor Miles stated that Todd will be putting the information he presented to the ZLR into a memo and he will send it to the DCTA.

Grievance Procedure
Mark stated that he will have a model procedure out soon.  Mark had issues with the model prepared by the WTA and asked towns to not adopt it.  If needed Mark offered to provide his service as an impartial hearing officer as part of DCTA dues.
WTA newsletter – reviewed.

Shoreland Zoning
Supervisor Miles gave an update on the Dane County Lakes and Watershed Commission’s response to the recent two-year delay in the implementation of the state's shoreland administrative rule, NR115.  Supervisor Miles has put off committee action on an OA because he would like to get more “buy in” from people in his district.   He is also looking at having a delayed effective date at the county level to help in information dissemination.
Redistricting
Tim Roehl initiated a discussion on towns losing county supervisors.  He stated that towns have a larger population then the “core” of Dane County and need to do something about the redistricting proposal. 
Mark Hazelbaker stated that filing a law suit is an extremely expensive undertaking.  Mark does not think we could persuade a court that the current proposal is illegal.
Audit

Kris Hampton noted that it has been several years since the DCTA has had an audit.  He requested an audit.

Adjourn

Motion: Tim Roehl/Ted Olson at 10:13 to adjourn.
Submitted by Renée Lauber
